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BY EMAIL 

 

Dear Matthew Worthington, Chair of Mawdesley Parish Council, 
 
MAWDESLEY NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN AREA DESIGNATION 

 

On 1st November 2022, Chorley Council received a formal application from Mawdesley 

Parish Council to designate the parish area for the purposes of producing a 

neighbourhood plan. A report on the proposed designation was heard by Full Council on 

the 24th January 2023.  

 

Following this meeting, Chorley Council hereby agrees that Mawdesley Parish Council can 

commence preparation of a neighbourhood plan for the designated area, subject to 

conformity with the requirements of the Neighbourhood Planning Regulations (2012, as 

amended 2016).  

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Zoe Whiteside 
Service Lead – Spatial Planning 
 
Email: planning.policy@chorley.gov.uk 
Tel: 01257 515151 
 


